Charing Cross Precinct Minutes
THURSDAY 8th February 2007
WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL
The meeting opened at 7.45pm
Attendance as per attendance list 

Summary of Motions Put:
14 Gipps Street Waverley
St Catherines School
Victoria Park

Apologies: Mora Main
Jean Skinner
Nicole Stevens
1 Police Report: 
Constable Fiona O’Brien (crime prevention officer) spoke about recent break and enter, two offenders were arrested in December 2006. Incidents continue because windows are left open or not locked. Keep valuables safe, suspicious activity should be reported. To find out how to do a residential security assessment contact Constable O’Brien, her email address is: HYPERLINK "mailto:obr1fio@police.nsw.gov.au" obr1fio@police.nsw.gov.au. If you are robbed you need to have a record of serial numbers, contact HYPERLINK "mailto:easternsuburbs@police.nsw.gov.au" easternsuburbs@police.nsw.gov.au.
Drug houses: look for blackened windows, lights on 24 hours, continuous comings and goings, wires coming from power lines, strange smells. What to do: gather information, advise police or Crime Stoppers, remember to get police officers details so that you can return to the same officer if needed.

2 Minutes from last meeting: 
Accepted as a true record of the event.
Moved: Pat Kenney
Seconded: Mia Vaux
Matters arising from the above: none

3 Development Applications
3.1 14 Gipps Street D754/06
MOTION: 14 Gipps Street is part of a group of Federation houses (8-14 Gipps Street) listed by Council in Schedule 5 of the Local Environment Plan (1996) as local heritage items. The proposed development is uncharacteristic, ignores heritage value, the unsympathetic materials and disproportionate size of the proposed development will be seen clearly from both sides of the street, ruining the streetscape. Charing Cross precinct strongly objects to this development.
Moved: Brian Field, Seconded: Isabelle St Leon

3.2 St Catherine’s School car park
The DA has been amended to reduce the number of car spaces from twenty to ten. A section 96 has been put to Council regarding the disallowed concrete playground, and reduced number of car spaces. The precinct strongly objects to this application on the grounds of noise affecting neighbours. 

4 Business Arising:
Council should be congratulated for the work done on the hand rail in Victoria Park. Can they complete the job by fixing the bubbler and replacing the lights which were wrecked when the flame tree fell down. Can they also renovate the grass surface which was ruined when the fallen limbs were removed by SES. 
Motion: Alex Sharp, Seconded; Mia Vaux
Meeting closed at 9.35pm.

Next meeting is on Thursday 26 April (Annual General Meeting)
7.30 – 9.30pm Waverley Public School Bronte Road
 

